





TESTIMONY ON 2025 ALEXANDRIA CITY LEGISLATIVE PACKAGE
Alexandria Commission on Aging

December 14, 2024

Good morning Mayor Wilson, City Councilmembers and City Manager Parajon. My
name is Michael Schuster. | am chair of the Alexandria City Commission on Aging. | am
testifying on behalf of the Commission today. Congratulations on putting together a very
strong legislative package. | commend the city council and the city staff for adding
several items addressing the needs of older Alexandrians. Specifically, the items
promoting the development of affordable assisted living, and the increase in funding for

area agencies on aging, such as our Division on Aging and Adult Services.

As you know, the Commission on Aging each year approves the legislative platform of
the Northern Virginia Network on Aging or NVAN and submits it for inclusion in the
City's Legislative Package. One important item that seems to be missing in the City’s
Legislative Package is the recruitment and training of Certified Nursing Assistants in
assisted living facilities, nursing homes and veteran care centers.

CNAs meet essential, personal needs of individuals in healthcare settings — for help
with activities of daily living, and instrumental activities of daily living — like bathing,

dressing, and grooming.

According to the 2021 Virginia Joint Commission on Health Care report, due to the
shortage of CNAs and other quality measures, 49% of nursing homes hold only a 1 or

2-star rating from the Center for Medicare and Medicaid Services (CMS).
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